
WHITCHURCH RURAL PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Whitchurch Rural Parish Council held at Ash Parish Rooms

 on Monday 30th July 2018 at 7.00 pm
Present: Councillors S Power, R Thornhill, T Hunter and J Dodd and Unitary Councillor G Dakin,
                also present Mrs J Evans (Acting Clerk).
1. Welcome – Cllr Power, Vice Chairman, chaired the meeting in the absence of Cllr Allen and welcomed everyone.
2. Public participation – There was one member of the public present at the start of the meeting, with a further member of the public joining later, and they advised the Parish Council of the progress regarding the pond at Ash Pava. The Pond has now been cleaned and is due to be re-shaped tomorrow as during the cleaning process the original shape and depth has been ascertained. The work done so far has been untaken by volunteers who would like to request that the Parish Council purchase a liner for the pond so that it no longer leaks and lose its water. There were four quotes for liners that the members of the public had brought for the Parish Council to consider and a discussion took place regarding the merits of the different types of material. Unfortunately only one of the quotes included installation and the Council agreed that it was essential that the company providing the liner also installed it to ensure that it was installed correctly and under guarantee. It was also agreed that as there were two quotes for one type of material and one, possibly two quotes, for a second type of material then more quotes were required. All the quotes needed to include installation and three quotes for each type of material should be sought so that the Parish Council could consider like for like quotes. 
Grass cutting was also highlighted by a member of the public as the weeds are overgrown in Parker Allen way footpath, the Council advised that the Clerk would chase the contractor regarding this matter.

It was requested that the cleaning of the War Memorial at Tilstock be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting and Cllr Power asked that this be put on the next agenda. 
3. Apologies - Councillors A Allen, W Allen, R Butler and S Taylor had sent their apologies
4. Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – No interests were declared.
5. Request to finance the purchase of a replacement village pond liner – The Council discussed this request and unanimously agreed that as it was a recreational amenity, which were mentioned in the Parish Plan, they would agree in principle to this request. 
6. Determination of spend for the liner  – The Council discussed whether they could use their Neighbourhood Fund money to finance this purchase in light of comments which the Clerk had received from Nicola Fisher, Senior Enablement Officer at Shropshire Council. Cllr Dodd proposed that the Council should agree a budget of £3,500 for this pond liner applying to utilise their Neighbourhood Fund monies but if this money was not permitted under this scheme then the Council’s reserves should be used. Cllr Thornhill seconded this proposal and all agreed. 
7. Quotes received for the replacement liner – In continuation of the discussion in the Public Participation item it was unanimously agreed that more quotes were required before a decision regarding which liner to purchase could be made. As the amount had now been agreed by the Council, and the volunteers wanted to move the completion of the pond on, the Clerk suggested that the decision of exactly which liner was required could be made at a sub-committee meeting of the Councillors present, this was unanimously agreed.

8. A request for a tenure change – Prior to the meeting the Councillors had received details of this request and they discussed the future ramifications this might have. Cllr Dakin gave his advice on the matter and then the Council unanimously agreed to the change of tenure provided that the Parish Council had nomination rights so that they could ensure that it was a local person who would get the benefit of this property.

There being no other business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.50 pm
Approval of the Minutes held on 30th July 2018
Minutes accepted and approved by Whitchurch Rural Parish Council at a meeting held on 3rd September 2018
Signed by the Acting Chairman ……………………………………………………………..
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